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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
WEDNESDAY 22nd NOVEMBER 2018 AT 6 PM
AT THE STOVE NETWORK, 100 HIGH ST, DUMFRIES

In attendance (34 signed in + 15):

Curatorial Team: Matt Baker, Katie Anderson, Katharine Wheeler, Martin O’Neill, Sal Cuddihy

Directors: Karen Donald (Vice Chair), Tina Fisk, Del Whitticase, Jimmy Russell

Members: Jordan Chisholm, Kirstin McEwan, Matthew Robinson, Marie Fitzpatrick, Mairi Sutherland, Iain Sutherland, Fiona Nimbley, Emily Cooper, Chris Woodness, Tom Black, Jo Hodges, Michael Moore, Breu O’Mall (sp?), Stuart Paterson, Joan Wallace, Robbie Coleman, Annabel Shaw

Non-members: Ailsa Watson (Company Secretary), Lee McQueen, Joanna Ston…(sp?), Lizzie Smith, Liz Grieve, Lauren Tuckerman, Agne Zdanovicuite, Graham Rooney

1. Welcome and apologies 
Apologies received from directors: Tony Fitzpatrick (Chair), Mike Bonaventura (Treasurer), Juliet Caird, Nicola Hill, Venda Louise Pollock, Mike Comerford

Apologies received from members: Shirley Prahms, Alyne Jones, Cate Ross

2. Chair’s Report and Review of the Year 
Please refer to the Chair’s Report, read by Karen Donald. Matt Baker highlighted what’s been happening on the ground in 2017-18:

[bookmark: _GoBack]It’s been a year of partnership working at The Stove – we’ve hosted and supported in one way or another: D-Lux Festival of Light, Lavender Menace, Dumfries Music Conference, Rosefield Mills, Dumfries Architectural Stonecarving Project, MOOL, Dumfries Pride, Dumfries Fairtrade, Dumfries Makers Market, Scottish Govt Culture Strategy, National Theatre of Scotland, Saltire Society, Midsteeple Quarter, Dumfries Fountain Restoration Project, Votes for Women Centenary and Dumfries Music Conference to name but a few. 

It has also been a year of discussion – we have hosted conversations about:
Healthcare, Culture, Transport, Big Burns Supper, Romantic Poetry, Community Art and Architecture, Intergenerational working, Norwegian Exchange, Environmental Art, Cultural Democracy, Fairtrade, Women in Comedy, Guerilla Activism

Meanwhile the core team have been busy:
· Katharine was awarded an Artworks Fellowship in participatory art and also took on a more strategic role at Stove which included hosting visits by other groups from around the country and presenting at conferences
· Sal led a huge team on our most successful Nithraid yet and has taken charge of all the bookings and event support at Stove
· Katie completed her first solo public art commissions with her brilliant Tattiefields project for Lochside and work at the new hospital. She also continued to lead on our Conversing Building project at The Stove and the Reel to Real cinema programme.
· Martin takes the lead on Programming for the whole Stove and leads on the ever-growing phenomenon that is Brave New Words, he also leads the Lowland literature project and music programming.
· Matt gave a presentation about The Stove at the Edinburgh International Culture Summit, that was attended by 47 Culture Ministers from around the world. No one seems to know what he is up to the rest of the time – but he says it is useful.
· Lee is now fully in charge of our Creative Futures project in Lincluden and Lochside, where he is doing a brilliant job leading his team in both supporting community-led activity and running their own groups and projects.
· Kevin has been busy creating The Oven as Dumfries’ newest cultural and creative space as well as running the Doon Toon Army and generally making the Midsteeple Quarter project pretty decent.
· Kirstin is head of Marketing and PR for Midsteeple Quarter, Rosefield Mills and Dumfries Music Conference…as well as The Stove!
· Ailsa has led on designing and recruiting The Stove’s new management structure.

This year we have welcomed the following new members to the team:
· Pam and Alex to run the Café
· Our shiny new Projects Manager – Graham 
· IT Ninja – Rob
· Jordan joined the Blueprint100 Curatorial Team
· Kirsty joined the Creative Futures team as their Public Art Worker
· Lauren Tuckerman has been brilliantly helpful this year as part of her PhD research into The Stove.

We’ve also said farewell to Johnny our stylish Administrator and Nicole our much-cherished Café Manager.

3. Treasurer’s Report
Ailsa Dickson summarised the year in review (as at March 2018) on behalf of Mike Bonaventura (Treasurer).

2017-18 was a successful year in securing multi-year funding:
· Creative Scotland RFO funding of £300,000 over 3 years 2018-2021, up 200% on the previous round (£150,000 in 2015). One of 2 grants in Dumfries & Galloway, the other being Wigtown Festival Company. 
· This helped secure 3-year’s funding of £129,518 from Big Lottery Fund, bringing some stability into the funding of the art programme - very welcome as it reduces the administration of multiple, smaller funds.
· We were delighted to receive support from Community Jobs Scotland for the first time allowing us to employ three young people over the space of 22 months. 

Our partnerships with other arts organisations and local groups have brought significant funding for projects. Our four young Blueprint100 curatorial team members are becoming very adept at securing private commissions and additional match funding for their own activities.

So, we would like to thank: 
· Holywood Trust for their continued support once again this year, contributing to the Mid-steeple Quarter, Nithraid and Blueprint100.
· Creative Scotland for continuing to provide funds to cover our core and development costs. 
· And our other funders during this period including Scottish Government, DTAS, Network for Social Change, D&G Council’s Common Good Fund and DG Unlimited.

Financials as at end March 2018 
Our combined income in the last financial year, for both the charity and the trading arm, took us over £0.5million. In Scotland this automatically triggers an audit which we welcome, apart from the additional accountants’ fees. Our Annual Accounts are in draft form and we have draft copies here if you would like a paper copy and we’ve also posted them to our website. The fully audited accounts will be posted on our website on completion by the accountants in December. 

Income:
· Since 2012 we have raised £1.9m in public and private funding with nearly £1.3m of that coming from national rather than local sources.  
· This year we continue to show increasing financial self reliance with more national sources, increased business sponsorship and a private commission of £135,000 to deliver the Lochside Public Art project.
· D&G Council contracted us through their Town Centre Living Fund for £99,889, which we then augmented with a further £73,440 of private and national funding.
· In fact, for every £1 that the Council has granted us over the last 6 years, TSN has raised £8 from other sources. 
· Our charity’s overall income for 2017-18 went up by a significant 56% on the prior year to £423K. This has increased significantly from £270K in 2016-17 - a level it had been at more or less for the previous 3 years.

In 2017-18, we issued 46 contracts to regional artists and freelancers for a total of £134,820, with a further £32,365 for small commissions and workshops. There were 376 instances of volunteers working with us to deliver events and workshops, contributing more than 1,089 hours of their time. 

Costs:
Our costs are up by around 51% (£360K cf £238K).  But this reflects an increase in direct costs for a growing number of projects (63%); although our support costs have only risen by 25% indicating a very productive and efficient organisation.  Good to see some staff training included in there too.

Our adjusted net income (surplus) for the year is down by about 30% on last year.  Carrying forward nearly £100K of restricted to 2018-19, leaves an adjusted surplus of £11.5K, which with the £109K carried forward from 2017-18 gives us a retained surplus on unrestricted funds of £121K.  A total fund of £217K is up 41% on 2016-17.

Overall then we are in good shape.  Our cash flow remains positive for the rest of this year and we are managing to build a buffer for a rainy day, which would be boosted considerably if we are successful in securing funding from the Network for Social Change.  We are, as ever, optimistic.


4. Election of Directors
Ailsa advised that under Article 53 of the Constitution, Directors must retire from office at the Annual General Meeting. I declare all board members as retired.

The Memorandum and Articles of Association allows for 14 Directors and 10 nominations have been received to date, from previous board members. Ailsa invited any further nominations from the floor, of which there were none. Members agreed that the nominations could be done as a block and Ailsa proposed the nominations for election of Directors, as follows:

	Nominated Directors

	Tony Fitzpatrick (Chair)

	Karen Donald (Vice Chair)

	Mike Bonaventura (Treasurer)

	Venda Louise Pollock

	Tina Fiske

	Del Whitticase

	Jimmy Russell

	Juliet Caird

	Mike Comerford

	Nicola Hill



Ailsa invited amendments to the proposals and as none were received the proposed Directors were elected as the Board of Directors of The Stove Network Ltd. 

5. CT re-elections 
The CT provide the collective artistic direction of the organisation. CT members have been selected by an open public call-out and are paid a stipend - equivalent to 2.5 working days per calendar month to cover attending CT meetings, admin and communications. Our current Curatorial Team comprises: Katie Anderson, Matt Baker, Sal Cuddihy, Martin O'Neill and Katharine Wheeler

There is provision for a maximum of 7 members of the CT. We have not advertised for a new CT member this past year as we did not get the full amount from Creative Scotland to cover this fee but we are hoping to recruit for a new CT member in the Spring, should funds allow.

As stated on our website, it is in our rules that CT members serve for an initial 3 year period, if they wish to continue beyond that point this request must be brought to the AGM for agreement. 4 of our current team will pass the 4 year milestone during this coming year: Katie, Matt, Martin and Katharine. All have indicated they would like to continue. 

Members agreed that the nominations could be done as a block and Ailsa invited amendments to the proposal that all 4 stay on as CT members. As none were received the Curatorial Team will remain the same.  

6. AOB

7. Formal Business Close 
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